Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

July 9, 2021
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present via Zoom
Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association

Michelle Faust for Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association

Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education

Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society

Patti Gates, NASW LA 
Board Members Absent

VACANT, Chamber of Commerce Executives

VACANT, University Community

Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Carnell Washington, NAACP
Michelle Demeulenaere, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet
Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Guests

Madalina Robinson

Elizabeth Winchester

Jada Smith

Kristina Little

Heather Blanchard

Mara Hahn

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order.  
Approval of minutes and agenda:  
Angela Breidenstine made a motion for approval of the May 19, 2021 minutes and Agenda as presented and to be rectified by the full Board.  Yolanda Motley seconded the motion.  All in favor, motioned carried.

Financial report:  
The Executive Director presented the Financial Report as of June 3, 2021.  Copies were distributed to all Board Members.  Discussion followed.
The Executive Director reported that as of June 3, 2021 LCTF had $109,968.25 remaining in sat ded and $86,0298.93 in Federal dollars.  The Executive Director also reported that LCTF would receive $3.658 million to be expended over the next five years.  At this time LCTF has spending authority for approximately $2 million.  It was also reported that with the extra Federal funds LCTF would have extra funds available for the next four years.  Discussion followed.
Chairman’s Report: 
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, presented the Chairman’s Report.  Information presented/discussed included the following:
1.) Identify and provide help to non-profits on how to access and apply for funding and grants.  Discussion followed.

2.) Board Committees:  Grant Review Committee has been active while other committees have not been as active.  LCTF Board Members and staff need to review the committees and see if they still fit the mold.  It was suggested that a new Fiscal Committee be formed.  Ms. Acker requested that Board members let her know if they would like to continue on the committee that they are already on or if they would like to move/add another committee.  

3.) Discussions need to be held on how additional funds will be allocated.

4.) Ms. Acker also requested that Board Members be more active with LCTF campaigns, Look Before You Lock, and Know Before You Go as well as the Speaker Series.  If you are able to help with the distribution of materials, please inform the Executive Director.  

Executive Director’s Report:  
Katina Semien, Executive Director, presented the Executive Director’s report.  A copy of the report was distributed to Board Members. The following items were discussed:
1.) The Executive Director has completed and submitted the CBCAP Grant.

2.) Federal funding has increased by $200,000.

3.) The Executive Director hosted virtual site visits with all grantees.

4.) Look Before You Lock and Know Before You Go or on air.

5.) The Executive Director and the Board Chair have been in talks with LaVondra Dobbs to bring back Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana. 

6.) Expand grant distributions, $300,000 for additional awards.  

7.) Virtual Speaker Series will continue through 2022.

8.) Proposed partnership with the Louisiana First Foundation.

9.) To serve some undeserved communities such as LGBTQ, tribal families and minorities.

10.)  LCTF has been approved to hold the 1st Annual Child Abuse Prevention Conference to coincide with the Day at the Capitol.  Team Dynamics has partnered to plan and will see about bringing in some International Speakers.

New Business:  

Grant Application Update 2021-2022 Grantees:  The Executive Director reported that 73 grants were funded totaling $1.5 million.  44 contracts will be processed with the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2021.  
Supplemental Grant Awards:  
I. Firearm Safety Campaign: The Child Death Review Panel is requesting $25,000 to fund a Firearm Safety Campaign.  The goal of the campaign is to promote safe storage of firearms.  Discussion followed.  

Alicia Kober made a motion to approve the Firearm Safety Campaign for $25,000.  Angela Breidenstine seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

II. Via Link – Child Abuse Hotline:  Via Link is requesting $25,000 to provide Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana’s Kid Line.  Via Link is the only provider in the state that provides this service.  They are able to answer parenting questions provide referrals etc.
Yolanda Motley made a motion to approve the Firearm Safety Campaign for $25,000.  Angela Breidenstine seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

III. Crossroads NOLA – TBRI Training:  Crossroads NOLA is requesting $40,000 to provide their TBRI (Trust Based Relational Interventions).  TBRI is an evidenced based intervention model for a wide range of childhood behavioral problems. It has been applied successfully in a variety of contexts, and with many children for whom numerous other interventions have failed. It is a family based intervention that is designed for children who have experienced relationship based traumas such as institutionalization, multiple foster placements, maltreatment, and/or neglect.

Yolanda Motley made a motion to approve the Firearm Safety Campaign for $40,000.  Alicia Kober seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
 Old Business

2021 LCTF Events:  
I. Grantee Meeting:  The Grantee Meeting will be held virtually on August 5, 2021.  All Board Members are encouraged to attend.  Speakers include:  Sharon McKinley, Dr. Sharon Delvisco, Mickey Smith, Jr. and Bambi Polotzola.  The meeting will be held from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.
II. LCTF 2021 Speaker Series:  Every third Wednesday of the month from May to December from 12–1 P.M. LCTF will be launching a virtual series entitled ‘Coffee and Conversations’ for CTF agencies and the public regarding relevant topics and resources available.  Information regarding the LCTF Speaker Series will be sent out to all Board Members.  The Executive Director requested that each Board Member serve as moderator for at least one session.  

III. 2022 Child Abuse Prevention Conference:  LCTF is working and planning a Child Abuse Prevention Conference for one day that invites International Speakers to come an offer training and information to Professionals throughout the state that work with children and families.  The Executive Director requested that Board Members volunteer to serve on an advisory group.  
IV. 2021 Look Before you Lock Campaign:   Materials will be mailed out to different organizations regarding ‘Look Before You Lock’.  The Executive Director is also looking at billboards with the ‘Look Before You Lock” message.
Michelle Demeulenaere will see that child care agencies receive the information.
V. 2021 Know Before you Go Campaign:  The ‘Know Before You Go’ campaign centers around caregivers of young children.  
Comments/Announcements:


Next LCTF Board Meeting –  September 23, 2021 – 12:00-2:00 pm
Public Comments:

No comments

Adjournment:  
Meeting adjourned.
